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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

October 26, 2022 

 

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. 

Robinson & Cole LLP 

280 Trumbull Street 

Hartford, CT 06103-3597 

kbaldwin@rc.com  

 

RE: EM-VER-109-211117 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 56 Roper Road, Plainfield, Connecticut. 

 

Dear Attorney Baldwin: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated October 24, 2022 submitted on 

behalf of Verizon, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction for the 

above-referenced exempt modification. 

 

The Council hereby grants an extension of time until January 3, 2024 to submit a notice of completion of 

construction.  

 

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Verizon need 

additional time to submit a notice of completion or decides not to proceed with construction. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Melanie A. Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/MP/emr 
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